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The Town of Pink Hill held a public hearing on Tuesday, February 12, 2013 at 6:45 p.m. in the town hall board room.  Present for the public hearing were Mayor Carol Sykes, Commissioners Mike Hill, Donald King, and Marion Mitchell, Town Attorney George Jenkins, and Town Clerk Kimberly Mitchell.

Visitors present for the public hearing were Al Rachide, Carolyn Whitfield and Robin Whaley. 

Mayor Sykes welcomed everyone to the public hearing.  She stated that before the town can enter into a contract and request additional funding for the Water Distribution System Improvement Project they are required to hold a public hearing.  Mayor Sykes asked if there were any comments by the public at this time.  Robin Whaley then asked if this is the same project that the town has been talking about for the past two or three years. Commissioner Hill replied yes. Robin Whaley then asked if this project was going to raise water rates. Commissioner Hill stated that the town will have to raise water rates over the next three years to help pay for the project.  He then explained to the public why we are doing the project and why we have to request additional funding.  Robin Whaley asked the town board where are we with the project and when do we expect it to start? Commissioner Hill informed the public that after we have this public hearing and get the paperwork turned into the LGC, we will wait for a reply and hopefully move forward with breaking ground on the project. He said he could not give a specific date at this time. 

Mayor Sykes asked if anyone else would like to address the board.  Since there was no one else to speak, Mayor Sykes declared the public hearing closed and thanked everyone for coming.



